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Earth Justice Now is involved with a “Bag It” program to reduce 
the use of plastic bags.  Open Circle will have a table at the 
“Celebrate Community Event” on February 20.  Earth Justice 
Now Committee Members will conduct a short survey about 
reducing the use of plastic bags and encourage the use of reus-
able cloth bags.  Information about OCUUF will also be avail-
able. 
 
There are many opportunities at Open Circle.  The Nominating 

Committee members are currently looking for congregation 

members willing to serve on the Board of Directors.  Believe me 

it is a rewarding, heart-warming experience.  Thank you for all 

that you do for the Fellowship.   

Lisette Aldrich 

Board President  

 

 

Ministerial Meanderings 

 
When you think about April 15, what first comes to mind?  For 
most, I suspect it’s the due date for your federal and state in-
come tax return (though for some it is the last day of the statute 
of limitations for going after past due taxes in some situations).  
Here is perhaps a less obvious question—What significance 
does April 16 have (aside from the obvious sigh of relief that 
your taxes are done or at least the extension has been filed)? 
 
In recent years, groups around the country have designated 
April 16 (or the day after the due date of the tax return) as 
“Health Care Decisions Day.” That is a day designated to en-
courage people to have conversations with friends and family 
members about our choices for future medical care and who will 
decide for us if we are unable to make our own decisions. 
 
According to the book, Knocking on Heaven’s Door by Katy 
Butler, over three-quarters of Americans say that they wish to 
die at home, yet 60% of all deaths take place in the hospital.  
Often times this happens because people have not taken steps 
to insure that their wishes are honored when they can no longer 
make or communicate their own health care decisions.  In both 
of my careers, first as an Elder Law Attorney and now as a hos-
pice chaplain, I have seen the consternation of families when 
dying loved ones have not communicated their wishes to those 
closest to them.  There can be misunderstanding regarding 
those wishes, disagreements about what is “best” for the dying 
individuals and sometimes conflict with health care providers 
over the most appropriate course of treatment. 

 
                                             Continued on next page... 

 

 

 

 

O! rank is good, and gold is fair, and high and low mate ill; 
But love has never known a law, Beyond its own sweet will. 
(Whittier) 
 
This is a quote from my mother’s post card collection.  She 
received the Valentine Card in 1910 from her cousin when 
she was eight years old.  Open Circle minister, Jim Jaeger in 
his sermon on stewardship, spoke of giving from the heart.  
We sing about peace, justice and an understanding of each 
other.   Open Circle indicates to me an inclusiveness that 
transcends all judgments.   
 
The Stewardship Committee and the Board will be working 
on 2016 budget that will be presented to the Congregation on 
April 24. I would like to thank members of the Stewardship 
Committee and Board Members for their efforts.  The sharing 
of the workload in our small circle is amazing!  
 
Your pledges will indicate what we can accomplish in the next 
year.  Obviously, the roof is leaking, so that is a capital im-
provement to be dealt with as soon as possible.  There is a 
mural committee looking to jazz up the exterior of our building 
and bring attention to our Fellowship. We also hope to have 
more programming throughout the summer.  
 
We hope to return our minister to quarter time and hire a 
membership coordinator to make sure new members are 
connected to the fellowship.  The Board also hopes to send 
youth and adult members to the Midwest Leadership School.  
I found planning worship with youth members a delightful part 
of my Midwest Leadership experience last year. 
 
New program experiences are being offered at Open Circle.  

Meditation Practice is being led by John Michael Robinson on 

Tuesday evenings from 6-8 PM.  These practices help relieve 

stress and introduce members to mindfulness practices that 

help us get in touch with our Spiritual selves.  

 Sylvia Reed is hosting Kirtan Services on the fourth Saturday 

of the Month from 6:30 -9.  Kirtan is a yoga musical chanting 

practice that also helps us access emotions.  I recently read 

that many actors are involved in bands, as music is the most 

direct access to our feelings.  I also read that people who 

sing are happier and experience more joy in their lives.  Not 

everyone can get to a Sunday Service, so these are some 

options to consider. 
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Note that while this conflict can involve medical providers who 
want to provide more treatment than a family wants, in recent 
years the roles have often been reversed, with the providers 
urging more restraint in the face of demands for more aggres-
sive treatment from the patient or his or her family. 
 
Health Care Decisions Day is not about encouraging persons to 
forego particular kinds of medical treatment.  Rather it is about 
careful and informed discernment about what you want, com-
munication of those desires and then appointing a spokesper-
son (agent) who will be your voice to the medical providers and 
your family and other loved ones. 
 
In April, I will be offering a sermon on this topic and offering an 
opportunity to persons who may wish to have a more in depth 
discussion of this important topic.  Be among these group of 
persons whose choices are honored at the time of death or se-
rious illness. 
 

James A. Jaeger, M.Div.  
Consulting Minister 

 
 

ADVANCED CARE PLANNING SESSION – April 3, 
11:30 AM 
According to the book, Knocking on Heaven’s Door by Katy 
Butler, the current Open Circle Book Club Selection, over three-
quarters of Americans wish to die at home, yet 60% of all 
deaths take place in the hospital.  Often times this happens 
because people have not taken steps to insure that their wishes 
are honored when they can no longer make or communicate 
their own health care decisions. On Sunday April 3, 2016, Con-
sulting Minister Jim Jaeger, a trained facilitator with the Wiscon-
sin Honoring Choices program and a chaplain with Heartland 
Hospice in Madison, will address the question “Are You Pre-
pared?”   
 
After the sermon, Jim will meet with interested members in a 
“group facilitation” process to help them discern their wishes 
related to health care decision making including end of life is-
sues.  Even if you have already done a Power of Attorney for 
Health Care or a living will, this facilitation session will provide 
you an opportunity to articulate your choices, reduce them to 
writing and learn how to communicate these wishes to your 
loved ones.  Please join us. 
   
There will be a sign-up sheet in the kitchen to register for this 
session, or contact Lisette Aldrich at lisetteacc@gmail.com or 
920-251-0835. 
   
 If any of you are interested in the facilitation process, but would 
prefer a more private setting, Jim can arrange to meet with you 
(and your interested family member) in a more private setting.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GET INVOLVED AT OCUUF! 

Women’s Coffee Group—WOW (Women of Wisdom) usu-
ally meets on the first Monday of each month.  Location Ur-
ban Fuel Restaurant, Peebles.  The group will meet at 10 AM  
on Monday,  March 7 and April 4. 

 

 

 

Men’s Coffee Group  

The OCUUF Men’s Group  usually meets on the first Sunday 
of every month at OCUUF ; coffee and conversation at 8:00 
AM; ’check in’ and begin session at 8:30.  Finish at 9:50 AM. 

 

Focus of this year will be “Men of Passion, personal and spiri-
tual growth and activities designed to help men understand 
and address the joys and difficulties of the life we are living.  
Credo—You are not alone.   Please contact John McDowell 
for further information regarding events for this group. He can 
be reached at johnmcdowell55@yahoo.com or 920-251-
7770.   The group will meet  Sunday,  March 6 and April 3. 

 

RE (Religious Education) 

Elementary RE classes  are held every Sunday at 10 AM, 
September through June.  Middle School (MS) RE meeting 
dates are the 1st and 3rd Sundays. Childcare is also available 
every Sunday, September through June. 

 

Book/Video Club:   All members and non-members are wel-
come to participate in the book discussions at 11:30 AM fol-
lowing Services. Light lunch food and snacks will be avail-
able.  All books selected can be purchased locally, ordered 
online or obtained from the FDL Public Library.  The club will  
meet on March 6 to discuss “The Future of God” by Deepak 
Chopra and on April 17 to discuss “This Changes Everything” 
by Naomi Klein. 
 
The Earth Justice Now team focuses on topics such as 
healthy eating, social justice issues of restaurant workers, 
sustainable agriculture and other food-related social and envi-
ronmental justice topics.  The group meets on the 1st Satur-
day of every month at 8: 30 AM. 
 
EarthSpirit is a group for those who have an interest in 
Earth/Nature-centered spirituality, including Wiccan, Native 
American and other Pagan paths.  The group celebrates the 
eight Pagan Sabbats with a gathering, ritual, and potluck 
feast.   The group will be celebrating Ostara at 4 PM on 
March19th at OCUUF. 
 
 
For additional information, please see the calendars pro-
vided in this newsletter and more up-to-date information 
provided on the OCUUF website calendar at 
www.ocuuf.org 

mailto:lisetteacc@gmail.com


 3 

 

 

EARTH SPIRIT GROUP CELEBRATES OSTARA! 

 

Earth Spirit will be celebrating Ostara on Saturday March 19th at OCUUF. Please join us and bring 
friends! Plant seeds of intention for the upcoming season as we honor Spring Equinox. Begin gathering at 
4, Ritual at 5, potluck to follow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OCUUF BOOK DISCUSSION SELECTIONS 

2015-2016 

 

All members and non-members are welcome to participate in the book discussions following the service at 11:30 AM.  
Light refreshments and drinks will be provided.  The books listed below can be purchased locally, ordered online or obtained 
from the library.  
 
Sept. 20 THE NEW JIM CROW: MASS INCARCERATION IN THE AGE OF COLOR BLINDNESS 

  By Michelle Alexander 
  Discussion leader  - Susanne Dennis 
 
Oct. 11  THE WIND IS MY MOTHER: THE LIFE AND TEACHINGS OF A NATIVE     
  AMERICAN SHAMAN 

By Bear Heart and Molly Larkin 
  Discussion leader - Margaret Jarek 
 
Nov. 8  THE RIGHTEOUS MIND: WHY GOOD PEOPLE ARE DIVIDED BY POLITICS AND RELIGION 

By Jonathan Haidt 
  Discussion leader - Bev Gudex 
 
Dec. 13  LIFE DRIVEN PURPOSE: HOW AN ATHEIST FINDS MEANING 
    By Dan Barker 

Discussion leader - Dan Barker 
 
Jan. 10 HEALING THE HEART OF DEMOCRACY: THE COURAGE TO CREATE A POLITICS WORTHY OF THE 

HUMAN SPIRIT  
By Parker J. Palmer 

  Discussion leader - Jane Dennis 
 
Feb. 21  KNOCKING ON HEAVEN’S DOOR: THE PATH TO A BETTER WAY TO DEATH 

By Katy Butler– Discussion leader, Barb Murray 
  

Mar 6  THE FUTURE OF GOD: A PRACTICAL APPROACH TO SPIRITUALITY 
  By Deepak Chopra 

Discussion leader  - Steve Cornelius 
 
April 17  THIS CHANGES EVERYTHING: CAPITALISM vs.THE CLIMATE 
  By Naomi Klein 

Discussion leader - Diana Beck 
 
May 15  A GOD THAT COULD BE REAL: SPIRITUALITY, SCIENCE, AND THE FUTURE OF OUR PLANET 

By Nancy Ellen Abrams and Paul Davies 
  Discussion leader -  Karen Schuppe 
 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2F4.bp.blogspot.com%2F-4i8Aark_TXw%2FT1f81xT3SCI%2FAAAAAAAAAUM%2FPai0aLCawgY%2Fs1600%2FSun_184.gif&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.arttherapyla.com%2F2012_03_04_archive.html&docid=WMlQdcLQg2dICM&tbnid=X5mmqutRCD
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Service schedule 

 

March 
 

3/6:  Kelly Crocker 
“Creative & Courageous in Community” 

Coordinated by  Paisley Harris 
 

3/13  Spiritual Journeys 
Scott Rodman & Mary McCutcheon 

Coordinated by Elizabeth Woodworth-Zanto 
 

3/20:  Jody Whelden 
Coordinated by  Audrey Linn 

 
3/27:  Tracey Wilkinson 

 
 
 
 
 

April 
 

4/3:  Jim Jaeger, M.Div 
End of Life Issues 

Coordinated by Sylvia Reed 
 

4/10:  Michael Schuler 
 
 

4/17:  Dr. Brian Smith 
Coordinated by Sylvia Reed 

 
4/24:  Selena Fox 

The 7th Principle, Earth Day Every Day 
Coordinated by Elizabeth Woodworth-Zanto 

 
 
 
 
 
 

OCUUF  0N  YOUTUBEOCUUF  0N  YOUTUBE  

 
OCUUF now has a YouTube site page.  
Additional material will be added on a regular ba-
sis. The videos will typically be loaded by  the 
Thursday evening following the service. 
 
Check it out. Here is the link to the OCUUF You-
Tube website.    https://www.youtube.com/channel/

UCoi-d1LmKJsVZ3JzRvValzg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Religious education (re)  

 

ADULT 
ARTICULATING YOUR UU FAITH:  Starting March 24 and 

running for 4 consecutive Thursdays (Mar 24, Mar 31, Apr 7, 

and Apr 14), we will be offering another series of “Articulating 

Your UU Faith”.  If you find yourself struggling to explain your 

connection with UU to others, then this series is for you (and 

anyone else who wishes to attend).   

The series will be led by Sylvia Reed and will focus heavily on 

sharing and reflecting on your beliefs and spiritual needs.  It is 

helpful, but not required, to attend all 4 sessions.  Sessions 

will begin at 7pm and run approximately to 8:30pm.  RSVP to 

Open Circle (opencircleuuf@gmail.com ) RSVP is not re-

quired, but is helpful in determining how many information 

packets to assemble 

 

 

YOUTH 
MARCH 5th:  YOUTH RE:  PING-PONG PIZZA PARTY! 4-7 
PM  All ages Invited. 
 
Weekly RE elementary classes are held from September 
through June each year.  The Middle School and High School 
RE schedule will vary. Child care is available every Sunday 
during regularly scheduled worship times. 
 
The them for Elementary RE classes this year will be “Sing to the 
Power”, which explores ways to promote justice, integrating the 
four basic elements of earth, wind, water, and fire.. 
 
RE has purchased a church video license for $225.00 annually. 
This will enable all groups in the fellowship to show movies for 
both entertainment and educational purposes. With this licensing 
agreement we will be in compliance with copyright laws. To ex-
plore the details of the license see the link http://cvli.com/.  
 

 IIf you have any questions about RE, contact Steve Cornelius at  
402-658-0000 or stevecorrin@hotmail.com. 
 
 

mailto:opencircleuuf@gmail.com
http://cvli.com/
mailto:stevecorrin@hotmail.com
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Caring Circles 

The mission of the Open Circle Caring Circle is to provide short term, 

personal and compassionate member-to-member support as needs 

arise, with such things as meals, transportation, child care, respite 

care, and notes and cards. 

Note:  Caring Circle vs. Lay Pastoral Care:  The Caring Circle 

differs from lay pastoral care in that the latter provides more spe-

cialized services to support members in time of grief, marital 

changes, unemployment, etc.  Lay pastoral care requires more in-

depth training for volunteers than does the Caring Circle.  Open 

Circle does not provide pastoral care at this time. 

 

Common Grounds  
The purpose of the Common Ground Team is to keep the Covenant of 

Community a living presence in our fellowship life, serving as a re-

source to facilitate positive communication and relationships.  

 

The common ground team is charged with establishing and periodi-

cally updating guidelines for conflict resolution in OCUUF,  is em-

powered to make recommendations to the board and congregation 

about ways to promote and improve a healthy beloved community, 

and will also be available as mediators and a resource to the OCUUF 

community. 

 

Decorating (Décor) 

The Décor Committee is charged with creating and maintaining a  

functional, attractive and welcoming space at our Fellowship. The 

committee selects and places the furnishings, decorative art and  

accessories within the building, and selects wall color and flooring.  

While the Facilities Committee is responsible for maintaining the 

Structure, modifications that impact the appearance of the building  

Will be done in collaboration with the Décor Committee. 

 

The committee is mindful that our building “communicates” many 

Messages about Open Circle.  This poses challenges as well as oppor- 

tunities.  The committee seeks to reflect and respect the diversity of 

beliefs within the Fellowship as well as our UU Principles, while 

maintaining cohesion in the overall appearance of  the building. 

 

Earth Justice Now 
The purpose and scope of Earth Justice Now is to focus efforts on 

care for the earth in general, and climate change in particular.  It  

seeks to cooperate with other like-minded individuals and organiza-

tions answering the urgent call to all people to work together to miti-

gate the degradation and destruction of life on earth brought on by 

human actions. 

 

 
 

OCUUF OCUUF   

COMMIITTEESCOMMIITTEES  

Facilities 

The purpose of the facilities committee is to provide and oversee the 

maintenance of the OCUUF building.  This includes making minor 

repairs to ensure that no major damage or deterioration occurs  

un-necessarily, and hiring professionals when needed. 

 

Hospitality 

The purpose of the Hospitality Committee is to provide coffee and tea 

and to arrange refreshments for after-service “coffee hour.”  Also, to 

host coffee hour and clean kitchen area afterwards including washing 

dishes, saving leftover food, disposing of trash and taking home laun-

dry. Coffee hour can last about one hour.  Chair will oversee host as-

signments and Sunday refreshments.  Chair will also purchase supply 

of coffee, tea, some fruit juice drinks and paper products.  

 

Membership 
The purpose of the New to UU Committee is to welcome newcomers 

to the Fellowship, to help them to learn about Unitarian Universalism 

and Open Circle UU, and to support them in making decisions about 

their commitment to the Unitarian Universalist faith and to Open  

Circle.  

 

Ministerial Leadership 

The Ministerial Leadership Committee is charged with leading OC-

UUF in the consideration of retaining ongoing ministerial leadership 

for the Fellowship.  The committee will lead a Fellowship conversa-

tion and assessment relating to views within the Fellowship regarding 

the pros and cons of seeking ongoing ministerial leadership, and the 

skills, traits and expectations the members have for a staff minister.   

 

The committee will work with MidAmerica Region UUA staff to ob-

tain information about the costs and process of obtaining ministerial 

leadership and on educating the Fellowship on these matters.  The 

committee may consider shared positions with neighboring fellow-

ships.        

 

Nominating 
The purpose of the Nominating Committee is to recommend candi-

dates for Board positions, confer with the Board to fill any vacancies 

which occur between Annual Meetings, recommend candidates to 

serve on the Nominating Committee, assist the Board in identifying  

members for leadership training, and assist in the development of con-

gregational leaders. 

 

Religious Education 
The purpose  of the Religious Education Committee is to nurture and 

honor the continual spiritual growth and identity of children, youth 

and families.  Our congregation-centered program provides a living 

faith foundation based on UU principles and sources.  The children 

are encouraged to develop their own personal beliefs and to celebrate 

the diversity of religious traditions. 

 

                                                       Continued on next page... 
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Service Planning 
The  purpose of the Service Planning Committee is to assure that 

quality services and other spirituality education or nourishing fellow-

ship activities are programmed each Sunday during the service year.  

The committee  seeks input from fellowship members to ensure their 

preferences are aligned with the programming.  The committee identi-

fies and addresses needs related to service provision, e.g. songbooks, 

candles, batteries for microphones, etc. 

 

Social Justice 
The purpose of the Social Justice Committee is to further the cause of 

justice in our community and the world, and to seek creative solutions 

to address injustice wherever it occurs. 

 

Stewardship 
The Stewardship Committee is responsible for oversight of all fellow-

ship financial operations and investments.  The committee organizes 

and conducts congregational pledge drives and  convenes annual 

meetings. 

 

 

Book/Video Club 
The purpose of the Book/Video  Club is to create connections 

(Beloved Community) among attendees, be they OCUUF or  local 

community members interested in  being part of a book club and 

meeting other people.  This open group meets monthly throughout the 

year and chooses the films/books based on the discussion of the atten-

dees. 

 

Chalice Circles 
Chalice Circles are small groups of approximately 6-8 people who 

meet regularly to deepen their relationships with each other and to 

grow spiritually.  Chalice Circles provide an open and supportive en-

vironment in which the inherent worth and dignity of  each commu-

nity member is respected.  An environment that specifically promotes 

making connections and developing friendships within the Fellowship 

and supports spiritual growth and the search for truth and meaning. 

 

Each “Circle” decides on the frequency, time and place of their meet-

ings.  Once a Circle is formed, there is a commitment to meet together 

for at least one year. 

 

Earth Spirit 
Earth Spirit is a group for those who  have an interest in Earth/Nature- 

Centered spirituality, including Wiccan, Native American, and other 

Pagan paths.  The group celebrates the Pagan Sabbats with a gather-

ing, ritual and potluck feast.  All Earth Spirit events are alcohol-free, 

and children are welcome if supervised. 

 

 
 
 

Men’s Group (MOP) 
The Men’s  Group is an open group that meets the first Sunday of 

each month.  Coffee time begins at 8 AM, with check-in and the 

start of the meeting at 8:30 AM.  Their credo is “you are not 

alone”.  The check-in allows for personal sharing, followed by 

discussion of an issue relevant to the men present.  This is a group 

that permits deep sharing in a trust-based, confidential environ-

ment. 

 

Women of Wisdom Coffee Group (WOW) 
WOW is a group of women who gather the first Monday of every 

month for open discussion centered around individual views of 

spirituality and its implications in women’s lives.  Some of the 

topics that have been discussed are world religions and personal 

beliefs, styles of meditation, aging, death and the afterlife, and 

mindfulness. 

 

The group meets on the first Monday of each month, gathering at 

9:30 AM for coffee with the discussion beginning at 10 AM.  The 

meetings generally end at 11:30 AM.   

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

NOTICE OF UPCOMING ‘SPECIAL 

COLLECTIONS’ FOR 2015-2016 

3rd Sunday of Each Month 
 

 March:  Fond du Lac Humane Society 
April:  FDL Food Pantry (& Peanut Butter 

Drive!) 
May:  ASTOP 

June:  Solution Center  

OCUUF OCUUF   

GROUPSGROUPS  
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SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY Thursday Friday  Saturday 

  

 

1 2 

Board Meeting 

6:30 PM 

3 4 5 

Earth Justice 

Now: 8:30  

AM Coffee, 9-

10:30 Meeting 

 

RE PING 

PONG PIZZA 

PARTY 4-7 

PM 

6 

Men’s Coffee  

Group 8 AM 

  

10 AM Service  

Kelly Crocker 

“Creative & Coura-

geous in Commu-

nity” 

 

10 AM Elem RE 

  

11:30 Book Club 

“The Future of 

God” by Deepak 

Chopra 

 

 

7 

 

Women’s 

Coffee  Group 

(WOW)  at 

Urban Fuel 

  

 

8 

 

Meditation 

Group 6-8 PM 

9 

 

 

10 11 

 

 

12 

 

 

13 

 

10 AM  Service,  

Spiritual Journeys 

 

10 AM Elem RE 

 

 

14 

UFD Meeting 

6:00-7:30 PM 

 

 

15 

 

Meditation 

Group 6-8 PM 

16 

 

 

17 18 

The Humanity 

Project 2-day 

workshop in 

Madison 

19 

Earth Spirit 

Group cele-

brates Ostara 

4 to 8 PM 

 

All are  

Welcome! 

20 

10 AM Service 

w/Jody Whelden 

 

 

10 AM Elem RE  

 

 

 

 

21 

 

OCUUF 

Serves at 

Loaves & 

Fishes 4-6:30 

PM   

Church of 

Peace 

22 

Meditation 

Group 6-8 PM 

23 

 

24 

Articulating 

Your UU 

Faith 

7-8:30 PM 

25 

 

26 

Kirtan  Ser-

vice OCUUF 

7 to 9 PM 

4th Saturday 

of every 

month 

27 

10 AM Service 

Tracy Wilkinson 

 

EASTER 

10 AM Elem RE 

28 

 

29 

Meditation 

Group 6-8 PM 

30 31 

Articulating 

Your UU 

Faith 

7-8:30 PM 

   

 

   

 

    

MARCHMARCHMARCH   201620162016   
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SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY Thursday Friday  Saturday 

 

 
    1 2 

Earth Justice 

Now: 8:30  

AM Coffee, 9-

10:30 Meeting 

 

 

3 

Mens Coffee 

Group  8 AM 

 

10 AM  

 Service  

Jim Jaeger , 

M.Div. “End 

of Life Issues” 

 

10 AM Elem 

RE 

 

Advanced 

Care Plan-

ning w/Jim 

Jaeger  11:30 

AM 

 

 

4 

Women’s Cof-

fee  Urban Fuel  

10 AM 

5 

Meditation 

Group 6-8 PM 

6 

 

7 

Articulating 

Your UU Faith 

7-8:30 PM 

8 

 

 

9 

10 

 

10 AM  

Music Service 

w/Tracey 

Wilkinson 

 

10 AM Elem 

RE 

 

 

11 

United for  

Diversity 

 Meeting 

6:30-8 PM 

12 

 

Meditation 

Group 6-8 PM 

13 

 

Board Meeting 

6 :30 PM 

14 

Articulating 

Your UU Faith 

7-8:30 PM 

15 16 

 

17 

AM  

Service, Jim 

Jaeger, M.Div 

 

Elem RE 

 

11:30 Book 

Club 

‘Knocking on 

Heaven’s 

Door’ by Katy 

Butler 

 

18 

 

 

19 

Meditation 

Group 6-8 PM 

20 

 

AAUW Meeting 

6 PM 

21 22 23 

Kirtan  Ser-

vice OCUUF 

7 to 9 PM 

4th Saturday 

of every 

month 

24 

10 AM  

Service, Dr. 

Brian Smith 

 

Elem RE 

25 

 

 

26 

Meditation 

Group 6-8 PM 

27 28 29  30 

       

APRIL 2016APRIL 2016APRIL 2016   
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OPEN CIRCLE UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST FELLOWSHIP 

Board Meeting Minutes 

December 16, 2015 

 6:30 PM 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Lisette Aldrich, President; Linda Kirk, Vice President; Jeanne McDowell, Treasurer; John Morris, Secretary; Bob DeYoung, Susanne Den-

nis, Members at Large; and Jim Jaeger, Consulting Minister (via phone),  

 

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:  Scott Baehman 

 

GUESTS:  Steve Cornelius 

 

OPENING REFLECTION AND CHALICE LIGHTING:  Provided by Jeanne  

 

CHECK-IN:   

An ongoing agenda item that allows members to each briefly share with others how they are feeling this day, update on things going on, 

provide each other with support and understanding, and perhaps aid in the releasing of some significant things, which then allows us to have 

a productive and spirit-filled meeting. 

 

AGENDA REVIEW:  Jeanne moved, Bob 2nd, Approved  

 

SECRETARY REPORTS: 

Minutes of the November 11, 2015 Board Meeting minutes were reviewed.  MOTION:  Accept the November 11, 2015 meeting minutes.  

Moved by: Linda Seconded by Susanne: approved unanimously 

 

Review of Action Items  

Jeanne to contact carpet cleaners DONE 

Jeanne and Jim to follow up with Progress Edition and Action Advertiser Church Ad DONE 

Steve and Jim will continue with planning for OWL. DONE 

Lisette to contact membership to see if there is interest in UU 101 DONE 

Lisette will talk with committee chairs regarding coordination for our adult RE programming.  IN PROGRESS.  

 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  

As would be expected, both revenues and expenditures are a bit ahead with regard to percent of year completed, approximately an $850 

deficit for the year but not on pace to be as big of a deficit as planned for in the budget.  About $900 of energy been produced over the last 

year by solar panels.  Almost $400 for major website changes.  

 

Motion to accept treasurer report by John, 2nd by Bob approved unanimously.  

 

CONSULTING MINISTER’S REPORT:  

1.  OWL – Jim, Steve and Nicole Roost met, looking for more instructors so parents would not have to be.  Tracy Abler is a possibility but 

was trained  

2.  Ordination April 8th 7:00-9:30 pm, hoping someone from OCUUF to help with planning along with members of other congregation.   

3.  “Who are Our Neighbors” program suggestion, possibly at James Reeb Fellowship in Madison, fairly low cost, sometime this spring. 

Friday night and all-day Saturday.  Need to know if there would be a commitment from OCUUF members to participate.   

 

Lisette asked about doing a UU 101 course, will plan with Jim during January  

 

THANK YOU NOTES 

Ongoing agenda item, Paisley Harris and Sylvia Reed suggested.  

 

ADULT RE COURSE PROPOSAL FORM 

Lisette passed out a form that people could propose adult RE programs, the proposals would be reviewed by the board with help from Jane 

with the scheduling.  Discussed the possible need for a large calendar in the building.  Also discussed making clear descriptions of calendar 

events, e.g., Meditation group and need to let people know it is open to all.  

 

 

                                                                                                                                                 Continued on next page... 
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OFFICE USE/ ANGEL TREE/HUMANITY PROJECT  

Lisette gave updates on the topics/projects-all going well.  Good response to Angel Tree, next year we might want to start earlier.     

 

PROGRESS EDITION  

Jeanne followed up with some people at Prairie Lakes and they were not interested in sharing expense this year.  For $415/year we can be in 

the Progress which includes being on weekly church directory, it also increases chances that they would pick up and publish articles we 

send them.  Discussed that we might want to still list Prairie Lakes even they don’t pitch in.  Jeanne moved to place ad and include PLUUF, 

Susanne 2nd, passed unanimously.   

 

RE COMMITTEE REPORT 

Steve gave an update, attendance at Sunday School about 4 per week (down by about 2).  Mixed results with non-Sunday special events.  

No middle schoolers, and 2 high schoolers involved.  Steve mentioned alliances with another church, Pilgrim would make the most sense. 

More discussion will ensue in RE Committee, but the board supported the idea.   

 

OTHER NEW BUSINESS 

Child Care/ Possible New Programs (covered in RE Committee Report).  

 

Board Openings – Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer are open, John is thinking of going off the board and Jeanne will remain on the 

board but doesn’t want to continue as Treasurer.  Lisette agreed to serve as president next year, but it might make sense for Linda to be (that 

would be Linda’s last year before having to rotate off the board).   

 

Kirtan on Saturday nights – this has been proposed by Sylvia Reed, Dennis Hawk would lead.  Question about costs that we need to get 

feedback from Sylvia on.  Lisette suggested providing child care if needed and possible.  Jeanne moved to support in principle, Bob 2nd and 

passed unanimously.   

  

REVIEW OF NEW ACTION ITEMS:  

1.  Make call for a person to be on Jim’s ordination committee - Lisette 

2.  Get announcement out to gage interest in “Who are Our Neighbors” - Lisette 

3.  Follow through with the adult RE form. - Lisette 

4.  Update Progress ad and send in with check – Jeanne and Lisette 

5.  Get updated info about mediation group in announcement – Lisette 

6.  Get a large calendar or white board for posting events 2 months of events - Lisette 

 

 

CLOSING: 

The board meeting was concluded at 8:15 

 

CHECK OUT AND ADJOURNMENT: 

Suzanne was Time Keeper.  Bob was process observer.  Everyone checked out.   

 

Next Meeting Jan 20, 6:30 pm. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

John Morris,  

Board Secretary 
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OPEN CIRCLE UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST FELLOWSHIP 

Board Meeting 

January 20, 2016   6:30 PM 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Lisette Aldrich, President; Linda Kirk, Vice President; John Morris, Secretary; Scott Baehman Bob DeYoung, Susanne Dennis, Members at 

Large; and Jim Jaeger, Consulting Minister,  

 

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:  Jeanne McDowell, Treasurer 

 

GUESTS:  Steve Cornelius, Sylvia Reed  

 

OPENING REFLECTION AND CHALICE LIGHTING:  Provided by John   

 

CHECK-IN:   

An ongoing agenda item that allows members to each briefly share with others how they are feeling this day, update on things going on, 

provide each other with support and understanding, and perhaps aid in the releasing of some significant things, which then allows us to have 

a productive and spirit-filled meeting. 

 

AGENDA REVIEW:     John moved, Bob 2nd, Approved  

 

SECRETARY REPORTS: 

Minutes of the December 16, 2015 Board Meeting minutes were reviewed.  MOTION:  Accept the December 16, 2015 meeting minutes.  

Moved by Susanne: Seconded by Linda: approved unanimously 

 

Review of Action Items  

1.  Make call for a person to be on Jim’s ordination committee – Lisette DONE (Mary A) 

2.  Get announcement out to gage interest in “Who are Our Neighbors” – Lisette JIM WILL DISCUSS 

3.  Follow through with the adult RE form. – Lisette DONE 

4.  Update Progress ad and send in with check – Jeanne and Lisette DONE 

5.  Get updated info about meditation group in announcement – Lisette  DONE 

6.  Get a large calendar or white board for posting events 2 months of events – Lisette DONE 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  

Submitted via e-mail - Nothing really unusual or outstanding to report.  Building maintenance expense was $134.  This reflected paying Jeff 

Reece twice at the beginning and end of the month for two different months and $34.83 for supplies.  Hospitality was reimbursed for coffee 

etc $57.50  We paid Dan Barker $182 for his service on December 13.  Regular salaries were paid for Jane R., Sarah, Steve and the minis-

ter. Regular mortgage payment.  We had $10,141.67 in regular pledges this last month (which included one large pledge in full). 

As of December 31 our checking account had a balance of $21,513.28 

Money Market (vision fund) had $38,114.48 

 

Sylvia added that we are ahead a bit on revenue and behind on expense (good place to be)  

 

Motion to accept treasurer report by John, 2nd by Scott approved unanimously.  

 

Sylvia brought up a proposal to make a contribution for United for Diversity.  Last year we gave $185 plus the extra collection to make a 

total of about $300.  Linda moves a total contribution of $300 combining a special collection with additional money to come out of Social 

Justice budget line.  

 

CONSULTING MINISTER’S REPORT:  

April 8th ordination being planned (Friday night 7-9) at First Unitarian Society in Madison.  

 

“Who Are Our Neighbors” weekend workshop, description provided, at James Reebe, March 18 – 19th. (Friday night and all day on Satur-

day).  Jim could provide a place for 3-4 people to stay in Madison.  Would be a charge of $5 plus pitching in for fair share of food.   

 

Regional Assembly will be in Twin Cities in spring.  General Assembly-could join a bus from Madison to get to Columbus, OH.   

 

Jim offered to have a board workshop, tentatively for Feb 28.  

 

Also mentioned Dalia Lama will be in Madison on March 9th.  

                                                                                                                                         

                                                                                                                                                 Continued on next page... 
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THANK YOU NOTES 

Lisette recently set a thank you to Linda and Gene Moore for help with the rummage sale and gift of the joys and concern tree.  Jeff Reese 

suggested for all the work he does around the building.  

 

ADULT RE COURSE PROPOSAL FORM 

Lisette developed a simple proposal form for RE programs.  If approval needed prior to board meetings Lisette will e-mail out to board for 

electronic vote.  

 

OFFICE USE/ ANGEL TREE/HUMANITY PROJECT  

Tracy will likely be moving some things for UFD into minister’s office soon.   Humanity project will also be having a program at OCUUF 

on Feb 3rd (will be put in announcements).  

 

GREETING BY BOARD MEMBERS ON SUNDAY  

 Suggested that each board member act as an additional greeter for a month (possibly working the front door area) and/or have board mem-

bers to welcome at the beginning of services (and ringing the singing bowl).  The board agreed we would be willing to do this.  This will be 

discussed with the service planning committee, Lisette will track us done for dates we will be asked to do this.  

 

RE COMMITTEE REPORT 

No meeting yet this month, planning Feb 7th service.  Still look for eligible OWL teachers.     

 

OTHER NEW BUSINESS 

United for Diversity contribution was discussed in Treasurers report.   

 

Linda brought up with concerns regarding lack of mental health services for children (NPR story today), Lisette said Barbara Lukas is look-

ing at doing a service on children issues.   

 

Sylvia said that there is a possibility of Jane Ricchio may be resigning at end of spring; we might want try to crosstrain someone to replace 

her before she leaves.  

 

Mural project is progressing.  Prior to hanging we would want to “flatten” the wall, then have 2 “panels” on garage door, 4 other large pan-

els and one additional skinny panel between windows.  Will look for input at the 5th Sunday January potluck.     

 

REVIEW OF NEW ACTION ITEMS:  

1.  Put “Who Are Our Neighbors” on the announcements – Lisette.   

2.  Put next Humanity Project event on the announcements – Lisette. 

3.  Discuss Board members as greeters/welcomers in services with the Service Planning Committee – Lisette 

4.  Check with Nicole from PLUUF about the OWL instructors – Steve.  

5.  Post the Adult RE Proposal Forms for members to start using – Lisette. 

 

CLOSING: 

The board meeting was concluded at 8:15 

 

CHECK OUT AND ADJOURNMENT: 

Linda was Time Keeper.  Scott was process observer.  Everyone checked out.   

 

Next Meeting Feb 10, 6:30 pm  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

John Morris, 

Board Secretary 

 



 13 

 

Unitarian Universalist Unitarian Universalist   

Guiding PrincipalsGuiding Principals  

1. The inherent worth and dignity of every person; 

2. Justice, equity, and compassion in human relations; 

3. Acceptance of one another and encouragement to spiritual growth in our congregations; 

4. A free and responsible search for truth and meaning; 

5. The right of conscience and the use of the democratic process within our congregations and in  

society at large; 

6. The goal of world community with peace, liberty, and justice for all; 

7. Respect for the interdependent web of all existence of which we are a part. 

Contact InformationContact Information  

Open Circle Unitarian Universalist FellowshipOpen Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship  

 
19 E Third St 
Fond du Lac WI  54935 
Phone: (920) 924-8598 
Email:   
opencir-
cleuuf@gmail.com 
 
Consulting Minister 
Jim Jaeger, M.Div. 
OpenCircleMinister@gmail.com 

Board Members:  
President: Lisette Aldrich 
Vice President: Linda Kirk 
Secretary: John Morris 
Treasurer: Jeanne 
McDowell  
Members-at-Large: 
Scott Baehman  
Susanne Dennis 
Robert DeYoung 

Committees 
Caring Circle: Carol Jewett & Sylvia Reed 
Common Grounds:  Paul Huber 
Décor:  Bev Gudex 
Earth Justice Now: Karen Lindberg-Schuppe &  
Jeanne McDowell 
Facilities:  John McDowell 
Hospitality:  Jane Dennis 
Membership:  Bev Gudex & Barb Murray 
Ministerial Leadership:  Jeff Reed 
Nominating:  Tracy Abler, Mary Arrigoni, & 
John McDowell 
Religious Education:  Steve Cornelius 
Service Planning:  Audrey Linn 
Social Justice:  Varies w/Cause 
Stewardship:  Tom Schuppe 
Groups 
Book/Video Club:  Diana Beck 
Chalice Circles:  Sylvia Reed 
Earth Spirit :  Paisley Harris & Josh Moss 
Menôs Group: J. McDowell  

Womenôs Coffee Group: Mary Arrigoni 
 

Open circle mission statement 

We come together as Open Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship, open to experi-
encing transcendent mystery and wonder, honoring diversity and religious freedom. 
We come to pursue Unitarian Universalism’s prophetic vision of peace, justice, com-

Open Open   

Circle Circle   

Vision Vision 

StatementStatement  

 
To be a  

transforming  
presence in the 

lives of  
individuals and 

the  
Fond du Lac  
community. 

newsletter submissions 

Please send submissions for the newsletter to Jane Ricchio via email at  
opencircleuuf@gmail.com.  Please include the word “newsletter” in the subject line.  
 

Open circle is on facebook!  ’like’ us at:  

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Open-Circle-Unitarian-Universalist-Fellowship/115997188421362?fref=ts 

 

Check out our website at:  http://www.ocuuf.org– check out our YouTube link! 


